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Greetings From Your District Governor Bill Stevens 

Dear Rotary Family, 
  
As I reflect on my time as the District Governor of Rotary District 7870, I am 
filled with gratitude and pride. Serving alongside such dedicated and 
passionate individuals has been a profound honor. As my term comes to an 
end on June 30, 2025, I am compelled to share some thoughts and experiences 
that have deeply enriched my life, and I hope, the lives of those in our 
communities. 
  
Over the past year, we have achieved remarkable milestones together. Our 
collective efforts to support local and global initiatives have made a significant 
impact. From our successful fundraising events to hands-on service projects, I 
have witnessed the true spirit of Rotary in action. It has been inspiring to see how our clubs have 
come together to tackle pressing issues, whether it’s fighting hunger, promoting education, or 
aiding disaster relief. Each project exemplifies our commitment to “Service Above Self,” a principle 
that not only defines Rotary but also shapes our lives. 
  
One of the highlights of my term has been the opportunity to connect with so many exceptional 
Rotarians. Each one of you brings unique talents and perspectives to our organization. Your 
unwavering dedication has not only fueled our initiatives but has also fostered a sense of fellowship 
that transcends boundaries. The camaraderie and support I have experienced throughout this 
journey will forever hold a special place in my heart. 
  
Through various district events, workshops, and training sessions, I have seen firsthand the 
powerful transformation that occurs when we share our knowledge and experiences. Together, we 
have grown, not just as Rotarians, but as individuals committed to making a difference. I encourage 
you to continue this spirit of collaboration and mentorship as we move forward into the next 
Rotary year. 
  
I am excited to welcome my successor, Donna Deos, as she steps into the role of District Governor. I 
have full confidence that she will lead our district with passion and integrity, bringing new visions 
and energy to our initiatives. I look forward to supporting her and working together to build on the 
foundation we've established. 
  
Although my term as governor is ending, my journey with Rotary is far from over. I will be serving 
as the Membership Chair and as Chair of the Nominating Committee for the selection of the 
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District Governor for the 2028-29 Rotary year. I am eager to continue contributing to our district's 
growth and vitality in these new roles. 
  
In closing, I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to each of you for your support, 
encouragement, and friendship during my term. I am excited to see where Rotary takes you next 
and will always cherish the memories we’ve created together. Let’s continue to inspire one another 
to shine brightly in service to humanity. 
  
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your District Governor. It has been a journey and memories I 
will carry with me forever. 
  
Warmest regards, 
Bill Stevens 
District Governor, Rotary District 7870 
 

 

District News 
 

District Changing of Gavel - Sunday, July 13 at 1pm Wallingford 
Wallingford Memorial Rotary Club, on behalf of District Governor Bill Stevens, is honored to host 
the sixty-eight annual District Changing of the Gavel on Sunday, July 13, 2025, at 1PM (13:00).  
This year our District Changing of the Gavel will be a BBQ Lunch ($20) followed by the traditional 
Changing of the Gavel ceremony.    
  
This year’s District Changing of the Gavel is continuing to use the new format and menu.  It is a 
lunch BBQ event.  We will have an Outdoor Tent and will use the Little Red School House.  The 
Changing of the Gavel party gives all District Rotarians a chance to start their Rotary year with 
Incoming District Governor Donna Deos, and an opportunity to thank and congratulate Outgoing 
District Governor Bill Stevens for all that he has accomplished for the District over the past year.  
  
Please register for the BBQ Lunch on the District Website under the section: “Upcoming District 
Events” or on the link below by July 6, 2025. 
https://rotary7870.org/events/changing-of-the-gavel-2025/ 
  
So please join us for the celebration. 
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On behalf of Wallingford Memorial Rotary Club, 
Randell Barclay, Past District Governor 2022-23, Vice Governor 2024-25 
Email: Rotary.Randell@gmail.com 

Rotary District 7870 District Assembly - Reflection 
I have been a Rotarian for 14 years and have never gone to a District Assembly.  Actually, I have  
never even thought of going to a District Assembly.  But when I learned that the Rotary Club of 
Londonderry was hosting the 2025 gathering, I had to go.  We were the hosts!  I was given the task 
of helping to check everyone in and greeting those in attendance from our District which includes 
New Hampshire and Vermont.   My first observation, everyone seemed to know one another and 
were happy to see friends from far and near. We are a very enthusiastic crowd. 
 
When my tasks were completed I poked my head into the meeting and had the pleasure of listening 
to Steve Turner  the Founder of  Bring Back The Trades.   The Londonderry Rotary Club was a 
sponsor of the skills expo event being held simultaneously next door and Steve shared with us his 
journey and the future plans for this amazing non-profit organization. 
 
But then I started to hear this ‘buzz’.   “Can’t miss the exchange students” “It’s always may favorite 
part”.   So, I joined the crowd to hear nine amazing young people from all different parts of the 
world tell the stories of their experiences with host families from District 7870.   We all laughed, 
cried, and thoroughly enjoyed learning about some of the most intimate details of their time here in 
New England and traveling to see the country.   Rotary suddenly became much bigger to me. 
 
We mixed and mingled enjoying a great lunch but then I started hearing about the Four Way Test 
finalists.  Our club participates in the process, but with us at the District Assembly were the finalists 
that had mastered the process.  Once again, thoroughly impressed by young high school students 
each presenting a topic and incorporating it into our four principles.  WOW!  Rotary International 
now had a local flair. All four were outstanding, but the winner presented a clear, well thought out 
topic woven into the Rotary Four Way Test leaving me with ideas  I am still pondering today.  It was 
an ‘honor’ to hear his presentation. 
 
My perspective of Rotary grew on that rainy Saturday in April.  I always knew in our small 
community we did ‘more than you think’ but now I had seen a much bigger picture.  I didn’t know 
what to expect but I got so much more.   I’m now looking forward to our next District Assembly 
and hope to see you there. 
  
Deb Waitt 
Rotary Club of Londonderry 
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Club News 

White River Junction Rotary Gets Social 
On April 16th, the Rotary Club of White River Junction gathered 
at the RiverRoost Brewery on South Main Street in White River 
Junction.  President Amanda Rogers organized a 'Social Evening' 
and extended invitations to the Rotary Clubs of Windsor and 
Woodstock.  Over 30 Rotarians and guests enjoyed a fun evening 
of conversation, food (catered by Big Fatty's Barbeque) and 
beverages.  White River Rotarians hope to make this a regular 
monthly event.  From left to right:  Leo LaCroix, President, 
Woodstock Rotary Club; Amanda Rogers, President, White 
River Rotary Club; Cody Dana, President, Woodstock Rotary Club. 

Springfield Rotary’s Food Drive a Success 
The Springfield Rotary Club’s “Fill the Cart from the Heart Food 
Drive” took place on Saturday, May 17th at the Springfield Shopping 
Plaza to support the Springfield Family Center Food Shelf. Thanks to 
the generosity of the community, 672 pounds of food and $2,000 in 
donations were collected. A heartfelt thank you to Shaw’s for hosting 
the event, and to the greater Springfield community for your incredible 
support in helping neighbors in need. 
 
Photo (l-r): Springfield Rotary Club held its annual Spring food drive in 
front of Shaw’s to benefit the Springfield Family Center. Ed McQuaid, Past President Karen Longo, 
Alan Englander, President-elect Sue Phelps, and President Deb Cox. 

Bow Rotary Book Program and Read-In Event 
In the month of May for the past 30 years, the Rotary Club of 
Bow, NH has coordinated and sponsored a program known as 
“Personalized Books for First Graders” for the students at Bow 
Elementary School and more recently for Dunbarton Elementary 
School students as well. 
  
The program’s purpose is both simple - to encourage children to 
develop a love of reading - yet significant, yielding enduring 
benefits for the students. As a Rotarian who has participated in the 
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event numerous times, my favorite part is as the books are read, the students realize that his /her 
name is a character in the book along with the names of family members, friends, and pets. The 
expressions and sounds of surprise fill the room and the excitement builds! The success of the 
program is immediately apparent not only in the huge smiles from the students, teachers, and 
Rotarians alike but also in watching the children sit down after the presentation and start reading 
the book to themselves and to each other. 
  
The process of producing the books requires some advanced planning usually starting in late 
January. Communication and coordination between Bow Rotary, the reading specialists at the 
schools, parents, and the vendor occur. The book is chosen, parents fill out forms naming 
significant people and pets in the student’s life, these forms are sent to the vendor who creates the 
books and mails them to the schools. 
  
The vendor Bow Rotary uses to make the books, Debbie Quandahl at My Create-A-Book 
Publishing (mycreateabook@aol.com), website: mycreateabook.com has been creating and selling 
personalized books for over 25 years. She gives us personalized service, produces quality books and is 
responsive and easy to work with. 
  
We would be happy to share our experience and assist any clubs who are interested in learning more 
about or starting a Personalized Book program in their community. We believe the program is a 
great way to invest in the future of the children in our community!  Please reach out to us by email 
at BowRotary@gmail.com if you would like more information. 
 
PHOTO: Katie Minihan of Bow Rotary hands out books for the club's annual “Personalized Books for 
First Graders” event. Photo credit: Eric Anderson, Bow Rotary  

Ludlow Rotary Brings Smiles to LES Students 
LRC has been creating similar books, personalized with each 
student’s name, for many years to the elementary schools in MT. 
Holly, Ludlow, Cavendish, and Plymouth as part of its Literacy 
Improvement Project.  Interestingly, Lora Miele commented that 
“I still have the ones created for my children more than 20 years 
ago and still enjoy giving it a read now and again!" 
  
In addition to this part of its project, the LRC is also involved, 
along with Dolly Parton, in the Imagination Library.    Dolly 
Parton’s Imagination Library is a book gifting program that mails free, high-quality books to 
children from birth until age 5, no matter their family’s income. 
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The unique Dolly Parton Imagination Library program mails a new, age-appropriate book into the 
homes of children every month. Dolly’s Imagination Library is designed to inspire the love of 
reading in children by spending time with family and friends sharing these wonderful books 
together. 
  
An easy way to register your preschool child or children for this program is to visit the children's 
section of Ludlow’s Fletcher Memorial Library, where there is a display of Imagination Library 
books and lots of registration cards. Registration cards can also be obtained from the Ludlow 
Rotary, PO Box 216, Ludlow, VT 05149. The privacy of the children is strictly honored. 
  
Pictured are eleven very happy 1st grade students at Ludlow Elementary School as they show, via their 
smiles, their happiness in receiving specially printed books for them provided by the Ludlow Rotary 
Club (LRC).  According to Lora Miele, their teacher at LES, “The children were thrilled and couldn't 
wait to bring them home to share with their families!” Photo provided by Lora Miele, Teacher, LES. 
The names of the students are not included in this release for security reasons and school policy. 

Springfield Rotary Club Donates Twelfth Trex Bench to Community 
The Springfield Rotary Club has once again demonstrated its 
commitment to environmental stewardship and community service 
by donating a Trex outdoor bench to the Springfield Conservation 
Committee. The bench was installed near the pollinator habitat 
hillside at Springfield Hospital, following the successful collection 
of 1,000 pounds of thin film plastics by local residents as part of the 
Trex Thin Film Plastics Challenge. 
 
This marks the twelfth bench awarded to Springfield through the Trex Recycling Program. The 
latest collection effort included contributions from several local sources: 45% from the Springfield 
Town Library, 17% from the Springfield Food Co-op, 13% from Bibens Ace Hardware, and the 
remainder from Magee Office Products, Springfield Hospital, Casey CDJR, Waterbury’s Factotum 
Design, and Springfield GMC. Since February 2023, the Springfield Rotary has collected more than 
10,146 pounds (over five tons) of plastic film—the approximate weight of an African Elephant. 
The Trex Challenge encourages the recycling of materials like grocery and produce bags, bubble 
wrap, cereal bags, and similar plastics. Once a group collects 1,000 pounds, Trex awards a 48" Yacht 
Club Bench, made from recycled materials such as milk jugs and water bottles. The collected 
plastics are upcycled into Trex decking, supporting a circular economy. 
 

 
8 



 

 
Plastic pollution poses serious risks to the environment and wildlife, and thin plastics often can’t be 
processed through standard curbside recycling due to their tendency to damage sorting equipment. 
The Trex Challenge offers a creative and impactful alternative. 

 
This latest bench joins others already placed at The Common, 
Park Street School, North Springfield Bog Trailhead, Main 
Street, the Springfield Town Library, Elm Street School, and 
the Springfield Community Players Theater. 
 
Volunteers from the Rotary Club and the Springfield Town 
Library manage the collection, weighing, and delivery of the 
plastic to Shaw’s Supermarket, Trex’s nearest participating 

drop-off location. The Trex collection bin will remain at the Town Library. 
 
Looking ahead, the Rotary Club has already begun work toward earning its next bench, which will 
be donated to Springfield Parks and Recreation in celebration of the Rotary’s 95th anniversary. 
Founded in 1927, the Rotary Club of Springfield is a vibrant organization of more than 40 
members dedicated to service at both the local and global levels. Learn more at 
springfieldvtrotary.org. 

Derry Rotary and Derry Village Rotary Clubs Host Annual Veterans 
Recognition Dinner 
The Derry Rotary Club and Derry Village Rotary Club proudly 
hosted their Annual Veterans Recognition Dinner at the Boys & 
Girls Club of Greater Derry, honoring the courage and sacrifice 
of local veterans. This special evening was a collaborative effort 
between both Rotary clubs, bringing together veterans from 
Derry and surrounding communities to enjoy a complimentary 
dinner, camaraderie, and heartfelt appreciation. In a notable 
show of support, Governor Kelly Ayotte attended the event, 
along with Brigadier General Allen Aldenberg, both offering 
remarks and recognizing the service of New Hampshire’s 
veterans. 
 
The dinner reflected the clubs’ shared commitment to “Service Above Self,” as members of the 
community gathered to thank those who served our country. The atmosphere was filled with 
warmth, gratitude, and the shared spirit of service. It continues to be a meaningful tradition in 
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Derry, celebrating veterans while strengthening the bonds between civic organizations, public 
leaders, and those who have served. 

News From the Rotary of Newport, NH 
Rotarians Charen Urban, John Lunn, Candy Reed and Sally 
Bernier are with Newport Recreation Director PJ Lovely 
(center) at the LaValley Community Center.  They delivered 
75 backpacks for the Summer Day Camp.  Each bag contains 
a towel, swim bag, sunscreen, water bottle, insect repellent 
and a snack.  This community project saw wide-spread 
support from town organizations and businesses.  Special 
thanks to Candy Reed who chaired the effort and the Upper 
Valley United Way for their support. 
  
Newport Rotary is also delighted to report a VERY successful revival Penny Sale on May 31. There 
was standing room only. Special thanks to Bill Stevens, Lou Botta and Ruth Clough who came to 
represent District 7870. We have already begun distributing funds with two $1000 scholarships to 
Newport High School students awarded at Class Night on June 9th.  
 

Windsor Rotary Restores Benches  
Windsor Rotary spent a Saturday morning redoing 6 of its benches 
it has around the town.  Pictured here are Past President Kevin 
McCallister and current President Cody Dana sanding down a 
bench before it gets painted. 

Ludlow Rotary Announces 2025 Scholarship Winners 
In keeping with its long-standing tradition, the Ludlow Rotary Club announced the winners of its 
2025 scholarships, totaling $14,000.  Tim Faulkner, scholarship committee chairperson, indicated 
that the Ludlow Rotary’s scholarship program has offered over $284,000 to graduating seniors 
from the club’s area of service which includes Ludlow, Plymouth, Mt Holly, and Cavendish. 
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Recipients of the scholarships in 2025 are graduating seniors who reside in the Ludlow Rotary 
Club’s area of coverage which includes Ludlow, Mt. Holly, Cavendish, and Plymouth: 
  
From Green Mountain High School:  
Daniel E Kesman Memorial Scholarship $2,500 – Andrei Solzhenitsyn 
Robert W. Kirkbride Memorial Scholarship $2,500 – Lucy Palmer 
Ralph D. Hogancamp Memorial Vocational Scholarship $2,000 – Linsey Jane Miles 
Joseph “Jay” Girouard Scholarship $2,000 – Evan Kirdzik 
Traditional Scholarship $1,500 – Autumn Fales 
From Windsor High School:  
Traditional Scholarship $1,500 – Brianna Barton 
From Compass High School:  
Marty Nitka Scholarship $2,000 – Lola Saccardo 
  
Funding for the 
scholarship program is 
derived primarily from 
proceeds of the Ludlow 
Rotary Club’s annual 
Penny Sale in the Spring. 
  
Pictured are five of the Green Mountain High School graduating seniors who received scholarship 
awards from the Ludlow Rotary Club.  They are, from left to right, Autumn Fales, Andrei 
Solzhenitsyn, Linsey Miles, Evans Kirdzik, and Lucy Palmer.  Photos of Brianna Barton of Windsor 
High School and Lola Saccardo of Compass High School were not available. 
 

Rotarians Attend Concert 
Ashley Bathgate ( Cellist, far right ) leads an ensemble performing for a 
standing room only audience of invited Capital City Sunrise and 
Concord Rotary Club members at the Avaloch Farm Music Institute in 
Boscawen, New Hampshire on a clear, sun drenched late afternoon/ 
evening on June 12th, 2025.  
 
A nationally acclaimed and award winning Cellist, Ashley serves as the 
Institute’s Executive and Artistic Director hosting scores of accomplished musicians from across the 
globe who reside at the Institute during the course of the year to enhance their musical talents. 
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This world class  non-profit facility is nestled within a stunning landscape of wooded areas and 
stone wall lined manicured lawns….  a hidden gem of a destination that offers a variety of concerts, 
tours and evening gourmet  dinner throughout the summer and Autumn.  

Wallingford Memorial Rotary Hosts League of Women Voters of 
Vermont 
Wallingford Memorial Rotary Club hosted a Ranked Choice Voting 
event by the League of Women Voters of Vermont.  It was 
well-attended, and helped the community to understand what RCV 
is and to practice it for themselves.  Voters got to sample and then 
rank their favorite cheese, crackers and cookies.  There were a couple 
of close races with no majority winner on the first round, and a 
surprise win when Biscoff cookies narrowly beat Oreos on round 
two.  The majority had spoken!  Wallingford Rotary is grateful to the 
LWV for educating citizens on an important topic. 
 

 
 

Rotary Clubs Compete in Cornhole Tournament 
May 29th, 2025…Alan’s Restaurant in Boscawen  NH hosts the 
2nd semi-annual “ Cornhole Tournament.” 
 
4 Rotary Clubs engaged in a friendly competition attempting to 
claim  the November, 2024  defending Champion Concord RC 
and their Stanley Cup size “Cornhole  Trophy .” 
 
Hopkinton RC prevailed in a nail biting one game final, 
winner-take -all contest against 2nd  place finisher Bow RC.  
 
Capital City Sunrise and Concord RC’s were runner-ups.  
 
Following each Club’s donation of $250 to the total Prize Purse, the first place winner then donates 
$750 to a non profit charitable cause of their choosing with the second place finisher donating $250 
to a similar cause .  
 
A collaborative Club endeavor, benefiting those in need .   
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Signed in Competitors and attendees included … DGE (2025-2026) Donna Deos , DGN 
(2026-2027) Ruth Clough, Mike Manning, Wayne Schad , Stella Schad , Chris Parkinson, Matt 
Gatzke, Gerry Carrier, Randy Roberts, Doug Bohlman, David Curdie, David Farr, Carol Niegiser, 
Bob Kiniry, Tammy  Kiniry, Linda  Bliss, Jon Ruggles , Tanya Frost, Nancy Watson, Kathy 
Donohoe, Sarah Hoffman, Stacy Skabo, Carol Olkonen , Art Olkonen, Sean Skabo, Rich 
Berryman, Rena DiMuccio, Ginny Finer, Geoff Souther and Phil Nadeau. 

 

Strength In Numbers:  Queen City Rotary Club Donates $50K to 45 
Area Nonprofits 
Manchester, NH:    (June 16, 2025)   As part of its daily mission to support the health and 
wellbeing of area youth, the Queen City Rotary Club is thrilled to announce donations of $50,000 
to dozens of local non-profits. 
 
“Spring is a special time on the Rotary calendar,” said Natalie Jutras, president of the Queen City 
Rotary Club. “Over the past few weeks, we’ve donated $50,000 to youth-centered non-profits as 
part of our annual charitable grants program.” 
 
Organizations receiving 2025 grant support include: Blue Knights Football, Boys & Girls Club of 
Greater Manchester, Breakthrough Manchester CASA, Central HS Little Green, Central HS 
Maskers, Central HS Music, Central HS Oracle, Central HS Robotics, City Year, Families in 
Transition, Founders Academy Drama Club, Franco-American Centre, Friends of Aine, Girls at 
Work, Girl Scouts of the Green & White Mountains, Granite State Generosity, Hope NH, Majestic 
Theatre, Make-A-Wish, Manchester Community Music School, Manchester Housing & 
Redevelopment Authority, Manchester Police Athletic League, Manchester Proud, Mark Stebbins 
Community Center, Mayhew Program, New Hampshire Afghan Support Network, New 
Hampshire Food Bank, NHMI/Safe Sport Network, Palace Theatre Trust, Pass Along Project, 
Positive Street Art, Project Happy, Queen City Bicycle Collective, Safari Youth Club, Scouting 
America New Hampshire, SEE Science Center, Spark the Dream, Suitcase Project, The Comeback 
Kid Mentorship Program, UpReach, Victory Women of Vision, Waypoint, and the Webster House.   
“Our club, through donations and community service, is 
dedicated to supporting a host of critical safety net 
organizations,” said Jutras. “Now, maybe more than ever, 
these impactful nonprofits are playing a critical role in the 
lives of area youth in need.” 
 
About The Queen City Rotary Club 
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Composed of more than 50 community and small business leaders, the Queen City Rotary Club 
seeks to improve the lives of area youth and others through community service, charitable 
donations, and volunteerism. The Club meets each Thursday at 7:30 a.m. at the Puritan Backroom 
in Manchester and welcomes guests. To learn more, please visit www.queencityrotary.org. 
  
Photo: In May, the Rotary Club held two awards breakfast events to honor the 2025 non-profit 
awardees 
 

 

International 
 

International Coffee with JB - An Informal Zoom Get Together 

2026 Amigos de Honduras   
Each year, the Amigos de Honduras team travels to Honduras to serve the surrounding 
communities of Danlí, providing medical care, dental services, school construction, and water 
sanitation projects. This mission plays a significant role in improving the health and well-being of 
the people in the region. 
  
The 2026 mission trip is scheduled for January 31 to February 7, 2026. 
  
We’re excited to announce the formation of the new Amigos de Honduras Committee, and extend 
our heartfelt thanks to each individual who has agreed to serve in the coming year. Your dedication 
to this mission is deeply appreciated. 
  
A special thank-you goes to Jill Pierson, who has graciously agreed to serve as Vice Chair of the 
Committee and Co-Leader of the 2026 Mission Team alongside Dave Lawrence. 
  
Our shared commitment to improving team recruitment, medical supply coordination, 
fundraising, and documentation has already sparked valuable conversations and ideas. In support of 
these efforts, two sub-committees have been established: 
  

● A Medical and Dental Supply Team, focused on sourcing and documenting supplies. 
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The next International Coffee With JB will be held at 8:30AM  on Friday, August 1st.   You can 
join by using the link:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/78773960966?pwd=QkFlTTZkdDJyRzJIa3phTmhzam1kQT09 

http://www.queencityrotary.org/
https://links.clubrunner.email/ls/click?upn=u001.v-2ByCVQmmV51urThBTRpY-2BDII7l9rKzoPse3l0sXS-2BqBDrXrGbCUjTO6PJM30ygb5S-2B9-2FSYpjcFYzyy4cFT5-2B0RvDaqIwSJ1zfwJQ6H-2B8WFMjBs4wbo5qVsI6cTa2s-2BxEy8XJbns4zJcnauxjhjxrYk-2BMub3fS-2FFFsK1rNs1DQMeR-2F7w90kZxbtpQCo3MvdiK-2F3XJhXqfBnVgNrERWTkByYyaTrGdqVY4xrtPNAoo1uAZ2GwDvLp3SUtKCAgXoZpgeJW4kBDSly7gGjAyFtfhjMtf145-2Fz0PfGNp5K6dtiPejP7RpSb1Y5rJ2oc13ZnzBenWnkCetg0xgcrUqboNAjNGuqj4ql-2FhgDwpCyZa6Ycu68U6WUvXqFJGnFong-2FknaeoVqxveGfN0BcNyzWuOfnT7WaJL-2FtdgCUs9b2sbf86lgiKVScs9XGWd3kwdizc34wa-2B6be5B-2FdWUy-2BwHNTJoQ06WHIsgaQi1vhp-2B6MXs-2BMfLmGTx4bsb6XaiVCZwfDB53b8tC3sdi0NE1sAkzNvTrQC-2Bjcv9Ebgf1Pk3eP4E-2BA2tsKBAFnge8ql1BshNeR2vQZKPyZp9bYuJR5jMdVewik1DJ6T6ZLBq10D3ROJiiIm1YmyGF6dAWbuR36RC5Lj9-2BSZwQ0kq2k-2BLGVmkGeCYfDoPVpoS8O-2FzVBqatKU0OmSNRTxBI-2BLRq9UKbg7EmDVHcEkuRLRWGL5ZyEX0oW6Tl-2FXwYzeVuGX-2FqxJThI0jmxixTeNWgg9CR8l1ax3X0RD8R8KEoyI6qW-2F3pTl4rlE6F7bCDByEedBnUrCDlRflb3gWjo18vYl5l5kx9NjqTN3KxNY-2FAWPfXUgk6OTxxL0LCaeKXMO8reaIgamS6IUS6sLx2MUxZf6wf4FMjSh78CdNKya-2BAj2AcWkUouonOa3p9FlKLcNFnJdXPDkeRDgwvTAm02S6fUHBgwgYrJKwKMYdB404UoUG-2F-2FxeW0jPXpd0ZnDyu1b1b8kbnv0SJmd5CN8S5sFWYXTTVojlkO8k8sUIt79L24Qj0ucU-2BdaYAS0xeh-2BP4icbVX-2Fn1t4YEvfJ3x4Rt4lsUveDaABoxKg3eEYTDjIgNKxhdblSlGU2xdxMGTHQgtPBpHQdPHTuTy9xsQrIzEg9pP5htxhl2t-2B2xj4H2mRkPWPENm3-2BvIvLLhGVyoul7smDz4-2Ft3dPgCr4-2Fv2xUJAWf7ENZpYfyx2KSqLhXReCRLLa-2BXjPBBReit52eByRrk5JKZoz-2BYC8jJYCoSS8ksgfcm2TMFCFCy12-2FtjDrPh0FkYF0UJDaWhZQtMk-2ByKES7ZexJbQVhxWgHxis7QM9OAeHglNQvGYaCwRM07rJfKoif07pnaA-2F-2F9OT1Ou9Pu3jvdmcCe6UddUiHi5Ee8gflf2aJYTRBakIdQj-2B5omtel4NVF3bezFq-2FS-2F2HSR3nV1AcW2cQc8W4-2FmNhfr3zqIXGhg3qTlYRu94XQ9ylKjfyBE-2BlpX7achtIdSdPVK-2FqmYYbaEt8FOg4ZhQ3E7Eh1THAghNxRRHOsRoJ-2F3UVdvSHACFsU3ZhpVYby3dPi8l-2FFkNPTFjHw2a8ZdggwHkbPCz-2Fsu5jr1hslNxscvTtQZobkEsvRvAcfH4ppgZdzS3dcI7g8mqB07kYYtDJkv7P5iNz0bAsOfo7zILMySvKTlHe4BDhvbILVWIsnZjhVUhfoG9Y8iL6JspzwXhsxgzIu5c0Y2GREThKfb-2Fgj-2FTByNLdNByVS5eoQgG9aka8169WA-3D-3D-8A1_W4LP-2FSD7SMSMT38CtSeXTHiSMt1qXj9VzOYqeLpK-2BWGhn-2F3wR4l8SFhjkgPaMgm5y69q6fQcZnfH6vAHFkxug8cnBiZx0VO-2Ff7iOCQFobH1Hyw44P3bxm-2Bys4jIYxqHhkoR-2FmTbPoBii9IMgBRSfl9knG39pIANsA1MyQwkxlmTzDjvzDlLP35xPSUyXVgNA7UuYzJShxHnm3R75UBt8NUgbAU0o2Ja-2BKd-2BYqPAXgmDXKVZGaSj6RL4xCzQxCdIZFPaM93YeZoUswF-2Fu5jZxD-2B4iIKyiE-2BDJPu4oHU8LBolIKpOo8DOjq1HEModoDcNc2sk-2FdSsh-2BVwKZcCY7HMwVvl45SXXAkwZJeVbWdf7C1Y-3D


 

 
● An Indigenous Dental Program Team, dedicated to developing sustainable dental care in the 

Danlí region. 
  
If you are interested in being considered for the mission team, please contact Jill Pierson directly at 
jillnicole16@gmail.com 
  
We look forward to the impactful work ahead and are grateful to be on this journey with such a 
committed and passionate team. 
  
Chris Parkinson 
Chair, Amigos de Honduras 
 

Fundraisers 

Milford Rotary’s 100 Holes of Golf Offers 50/50 Split with Other 
Clubs - June 20, 2025 
The Milford Rotary Club will hold its 31st Annual 100 
Holes of Golf in One Day fundraiser on Friday, June 20 at 
Amherst Country Club.  This event has become one of the 
District’s largest and best-known fundraisers, attracting 
golfers from throughout the region to play 100 holes on a 
dedicated course—a golfer’s dream. 
 
A significant amount of the money raised comes through 
the sale of raffle tickets, which provide cash prizes totaling 
$12,500 including a $5,000 top prize. In addition, each raffle ticket offers six discount coupons 
worth more than the $20 ticket price.  It is an easy sale!  The Milford Rotary Club makes ticket sales 
available to other Rotary Clubs in the District through our 50/50 program.  Each participating club 
receives half of all the income from the raffle tickets they sell, and an online sales option is available 
through our event website!  For more information, contact Jay Dinkel at Jay.dinkel@comcast.net or 
603-801-1601. Visit our event website at Golf100Holes.com 

 
15 

mailto:jillnicole16@gmail.com
mailto:Jay.dinkel@comcast.net
http://www.golf100holes.com/


 

 

Run for Rotary Fun Run 5K - June 28, 2025 
  

Splash Dash 5K - August 9, 2025 
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Woodstock Rec & Rotary Club Golf Tournament - August 21, 2025 
 
Woodstock Rotary is partnering with Woodstock Recreation to 
host a golf tournament on August 21st at the Woodstock 
Country Club.  For information on how to register a team, please 
contact Steve Huveldt shuveldt@comcast.net or Gail Devine 
gdevine@woodstockrec.com. 

 

Raymond Area Rotary Club Gearing Up for the Thunder Run - Sept. 6 
The Raymond Area Rotary Club is gearing up for their popular 
annual fundraiser--the Thunder Run!  
  
Thunder Run is a unique 5K race with over 20 different obstacles, 
including hills, creek crossings, climbing walls, and more.  This 
year's event will be held on Saturday, September 6th. It is run by our 
Rotary volunteers, and is geared to be exciting and challenging, yet 
fun for all ages and family-friendly.  
  
Does Thunder Run sound like something you'd love? Registration is now open! 
Check out our website: https://thunderrunnh.com/ 
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District Calendar 
So much going on within the clubs in the district!   Be sure to regularly check this District 
Calendar of Events:  http://rotary7870.org/events/calendar 

Do you have an entry for the District online calendar?   Please email your entry to:  
prrotary7870@gmail.com. 

Months of the Rotary Year 
Many months of the year are designated by Rotary International for special significance.  
July – Maternal and Child Health Month 
August – Membership & Extension Month 
September – Basic Education and Literacy Month 
October – Economic and Community Development Month 
November – Rotary Foundation Month 
December – Disease Prevention and Treatment Month 
January – Vocational Service Month 
February – Peacebuilding and Conflict Prevention Month 
March – Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month 
April – Environment Month 
May – Youth Service Month 
June – Rotary Fellowships Month 

 

Miscellaneous 

Have Something You’d Like to Share with the Entire District? 
Updates and short (1 page) articles, along with images (Word and JPEGS only. NO PDFs please) may be 
submitted to Martin Cohn and Maureen Mooney at prrotary7870@gmail.com to be included in the 
Monthly Newsletter. Please limit your photos to one per article. The District Newsletter is a means of 
communicating with other clubs in our district: items of interest, upcoming events, fundraisers or 
opportunities for service.   Deadline for next newsletter submissions:  July 14th, 2025 at 6 PM. 
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Website and Social Media 
Be sure to check (and share) the Rotary District 7870 website at:  www.rotary7870.org. 

Be sure to join (and share) the Rotary District 7870 Facebook page here:       
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